From: 
Rob Lowther  

Sent:
05 November 2012 09:59

To:
Andrew Lewis

Subject:
12/01468/F Continued use of a section of the former flying field for the provision of driving experiences Heyford Park Camp Road Upper Heyford

Andrew,

Further to your consultation of 02/11/12 I can confirm that I have reviewed the acoustic specilialist report submitted in support of this application. The noise survey that has been carried out to provide data on which to judge the noise emissions form the site has been carried out in accordance with the appropriate British Standards and recognised good practice. Equally the objective noise maesurements have been compared against the appropraite community noise standards,

The report conclude that the noise of vehicles being used on the proposed site will be inaudible or barely audible at the nearest noise sensitive locations to the track. On the basis that this assessmnet is robust, planning conditions need to be put in place to ensure that any future changes in the operation of the activities on the site do not change this situation.

In order to achieve this objective the noise consultants propose two planning conditions on behalf of their clients. The first is a drive by noise condition which is worded as follows:

Vehicles using the main experience days circuit shall not exceed a noise level of 98 Db LA max,F when measured at a position 10m to the side of the main straight when vehicles are accellerating fully.

I am happy with the principal of this condition however I feel it does need to be refined slightly in that the meausrement position needs to defined on a plan. Equally the qualifier 'when vehicles are accelerating fully' could be removed without weakening the condition.

The second condition states:

No more than 15 vehicles shall use the main experince day circuit at any one time.

With the inclusion of both conditions the application could be considered suitble to be approved.

Rob Lowther

ASB Manager

